
Chapter 240:My Genes Evolve
Infinitely
AFTER THE BLACK DOOR, ANOTHER SOUL
EATER
Southern District, in Mingke Community.

The Flemings watched vigilantly at the black shadow and the black space door in front
of them, as well as the large number of arms sticking out inside the space door.

None of them acted rashly. As night watchmen, they all know that many alienation

phenomena are very strange, but rash actions will lead to danger.

The best way for them now is to wait for Lu Yuan to arrive, unless these two weird
things suddenly go wrong.

Flamming looked at the alien object vigilantly, and said solemnly, "Awang, how is it?
Have you contacted Elder Lu?"

"Already contacted. He will come right away!"

Xue Wang quickly replied.

Flamming did not relax his vigilance.

"Elder Lu may take a while to come over, stay vigilant, if there is an accident, entangle
them as much as possible, don't let them run away!"

The others nodded, their faces serious.

However, in just a short moment, the space fluctuated, and Lu Yuan's body appeared in
front of them.

After seeing Lu Yuan, Fulangming's eyes widened slightly, and they were a little
surprised.

Lu Yuan came here too fast!
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Is this the genius who has won the top spot on the Tianjiao list? After breaking through

to the King of War, there was such a terrifying speed!

You must know that the Night Watch Division is not close to here, it was just a short
time before Lu Yuan came here.

This shocked the Flemings.

Ignoring the shock of the Flemings, Lu Yuan looked at the space door where many
black arms were protruded, and a look of interest appeared in his eyes.

After entering this space gate, his perception ability actually failed.

Moreover, he possesses an emperor-level space gene, so he can't feel the space
abnormality around this space gate, and can't even perceive where the space
coordinates on the other side are.

This is unreasonable.

However, Lu Yuan also understood that the so-called alienation itself did not conform
to common sense.

With curiosity in his eyes, he looked at this space door.

Lu Yuan didn't enter the door directly. Even if he was faced with some strange
alienation phenomena, he had to be careful. In case of danger, it would be too late to
regret it.

At this time, Flamming's people came back to their senses, and Flamming hurriedly
said:

"Elder Lu! The black shadow and the space gate suddenly appeared, and we don’t know
why they are here. This alienation is abnormal! I have never seen alienation that attacks
each other... this space gate is very weird. I didn't see it appear, but this dark shadow is

also very powerful. The attack of the arm emerging from the space door is so powerful

that it can be easily blocked."

Others also nodded again and again, especially Lin Min, with a cold sweat behind him,
and now he was still a little bit afraid.



Lu Yuan's face turned dark, he glanced at Flamming, and said quietly:

"This dark shadow is a little trick of mine, I stay to protect your safety."

The expressions of Flaming's people froze and became very exciting.

The means that my adults stayed behind to protect them were actually regarded as alien
objects by them?

How to save the image in the heart of your own grown-up? Waiting online, very
anxious.

Flamming felt that his heart was cooler now than it was when he met the Black Gate
just now.

The others silently averted their eyes, or just bowed their heads, not daring to speak at
all.

Fleming gave a dry cough, then laughed dryly:

"Originally, it turned out to be the means you left behind. It's no wonder it's so
powerful...hahaha... I'll just say, how can there be such a powerful alien?"

Lu Yuan shook his head, did not say much, nor did he explain how the shadow came

from.

With the increase in strength, high-level spells, genetic weapons, and even peculiar
spiritual skills can do more things, and allow genetic warriors to have more magical

methods.

He looked at the space door and narrowed his eyes slightly:

"You stand back a bit, and I will see if I can enter that door."

Flamming nodded quickly, and stood a few steps back.

Lu Yuan casually moved, and another black shadow condensed, and the people behind
Framing's eyes widened, a little surprised.



Everyone in Flamming knew that the shadow was powerful enough to be compared
with the King of War, but Lu Yuan unexpectedly gathered another one, which made
them extremely shocked.

"Elder Lu deserves to be the No. 1 Tianjiao on the Tianjiao list!"

Flamming sighed and said.

The others also nodded silently, although they all felt that their captain's voice was not
soft, they might be suspected of flattering.

But after all, his captain had just said that the method people used to protect them was

an alien. Now it is totally understandable to remedy it.

Lu Yuan didn't care about Fulangming's voice, he moved his mind and let the shadow
clone walk towards the space door.

He intends to let the shadow clone enter the space door to see what's inside.

It seems that he has noticed the movement of the shadow clone, the black arm inside

the space door is frantically trying to attack the shadow clone, powerful strength and
strange aura surges, and the strength is at the level of the king of war.

However, when these arms approached the shadow clone, a dark sword light flashed by
suddenly.

All the arms suddenly broke, the black oil-like weird liquid gushing out from the crack,
the entire space door kept vibrating, and the struggling movements of the hands gripped
by the shadow became more intense.

However, even so, the other shadow clone still easily grabbed the struggling arm

without shaking at all.

The shadow clone soon came to the door and entered it despite the shaking of the dark
door.

In Lu Yuan's perception, the shadow clone did not disappear when he entered it, but
instead appeared in another area in the distance.

Lu Yuan narrowed his eyes slightly, sharing his senses with the shadow clone.



The next moment, he saw the current position through the shadow clone.

It was a dark basement.

Behind him is a very ordinary-looking black wooden door. When the wooden door is

opened, you can see Lu Yuan and the Flemish people on the other side. From here, you
can't see the weird black arm, which is a bit like a single You can see the glass on the
side.

Looking at the artifact, brother, Lu Yuan was shocked.

It would be great if the hands of those ghosts were removed.

This wooden door should have been taken down from somewhere. Of course, judging
from its trembling situation, this door may be alive, or it may have run away by itself.

However, if this door is alive, why does it catch so many people?

Where did those people go?

Full of curiosity, Lu Yuan retracted his gaze, no longer paying attention to the wooden
door, but cast his gaze to the entire basement.

The basement was very empty, and it looked like there was nothing. On the other side
of the black wooden door, there was a door inlaid on the wall.

Lu Yuan thought about it, and controlled the shadow clone and walked over to the other

door of the basement.

He opened the door of the room, and at this moment, a sharp scream mixed with

screams came out from the door of the room.

At the same time, a strange black mist gushed out, and there were hideous and
terrifying faces in the black mist, which looked resentful and unwilling.

In the room, a cold voice sounded: "Who are you?! How did you get in?!"

The next moment, all the black mist rushed towards Lu Yuan, and the powerful force
caused Lu Yuan's pupils to shrink slightly, revealing a hint of shock.



This is definitely not the strength of the King of War!

But how does this thing feel so familiar?

Before Lu Yuan could think about it, his body turned into an afterimage and
disappeared in place, avoiding the surging black mist.

The next moment, all the black mist converged and absorbed into the room.

In the room, an ordinary-looking brown-haired man is floating, with dark eyes with
wisps of black mist, and wisps of black mist flowing around his body. There are
horrible and distorted faces appearing from time to time, accompanied by a scream of

misery. Scream.

Lu Yuan narrowed his eyes, and a solemn expression appeared in his eyes: "The
Emperor of War?"

He already remembered why he thought this guy was familiar before.

This weird black fog and sharp screams were exactly the same as the black shadow Lu
Yuan had encountered in Xili City before.

Soul Eater?

Lu Yuan couldn't believe it.

That's an s-grade alien. It's very rare to have one, but there is another one? ?

However, the disappearance of tens of thousands of people, coupled with the countless
black shadows emerging in this weird black fog, made Lu Yuan have to believe.

The souls of those who are missing are probably absorbed.

As for the body, there are too many ways to completely destroy a person's body in this
world.

Having absorbed the souls of tens of thousands of people, this guy actually broke
through to the Emperor of War.



Think about it, how many people did Xue Ren absorb? The combat power has already

reached the king of war.

Lu Yuan was not surprised that the soul of tens of thousands of people made the person
in front of him reach the Emperor of War.

The brunette man also noticed that something was wrong with Lu Yuan, and a touch of
indifference appeared on his face: "Doppelgänger?"

Then he frowned coldly: "Unfortunately, you can't stop me, I can leave this city and
change to another city."

He looked at the door, the struggling wooden door: "So that's it...Did you come in
through the Black Abyss Demon Gate?"

As he said, he turned into an afterimage and instantly smashed Lu Yuan's clone and
rushed towards the wooden door.

Just as the brown-haired man approached the wooden door, a figure suddenly appeared
behind the wooden door. The hot light and high temperature caused the brown-haired
man's face to change slightly, and he quickly backed away.

At the moment he retreated, a golden sword light that was as dazzling as the sun flashed
across, and across the ground of the basement, a sword mark that spread to a distance
appeared on the ground, and the edge of the sword mark was melted by high
temperature.

Under the intense heat, the Black Abyss Demon Gate was still as stable as Mount Tai.

Alien objects cannot be destroyed.

The brown-haired man at the moment did not focus his attention on the body of the
Black Abyss Demon Gate, but stared at the youth who suddenly appeared as dazzling as
the sun.

"You are the master of the clone just now... No, no, your combat skills are not dark..."

He squinted his eyes, and a solemn color appeared in his eyes.



The strength of the clone before was extremely powerful. He could imagine that the
master of the clone might not be under him. Otherwise, he wouldn't be in a hurry to
leave, he could completely devour his soul after being discovered, and he was fighting.
The emperor left calmly before arriving.

But because of the presence of the master of the clone, the brown-haired man had to get
the Black Abyss Demon Gate as soon as possible, and then leave quickly to avoid being
entangled.

However, I didn't expect that besides the master of the clone, there would be other
strong people.

The young man who looked like the sun in front of him made the brown-haired man
feel weird.

Obviously it was only the cultivation base of the King of War, but the aura was
terrifying to this point.

"Who on earth are you?"

Lu Yuan blessed the sun spirit body, and on his forehead there was a mysterious tattoo
like the sun pattern. The dark eyes looked like the sun, with golden streamer spinning.
Even the dark hair was dyed with a subtle golden streamer, as if The sun's brilliance
surging on the surface of Lu Yuan's body.

This was the first time that the Great Sun Spirit Body was opened after the evolution of
Lu Yuan.

He didn't expect that after the spirit body was turned on on this great day, his
appearance would be so... well, anger.

This is not in line with Lu Yuan's low-key personality, he feels that he should be
considered a quiet and restrained beautiful man.

However, since this combat skill had already been acquired, Lu Yuan couldn't say
anything more.



He heard the brown-haired man's questioning, a smile appeared on his face, and the
scarlet fifth-order emperor-level epee in his hand was slightly swung, with ray of
golden sword light, and traces of scorched black appeared on the ground.

"Don't care who I am. Either you will obediently die, or you will obediently die after
resisting, which one do you choose?"

Hearing this, the brown-haired man was taken aback, and then the black mist on his
body suddenly became thicker, and the screams and screams became louder.

A black mist appeared in his eyes, and the corners of his mouth raised, revealing a
crazy smile:

"What? Do you think you will eat me? A genius? It's too low to put people in the

eyes."

The black mist flowed around him, and strange black lines appeared on his cheeks and
forehead, like grimace, the black mist in his eyes converged and turned into pitch black
with no white eyes.

In his hand, the black mist condensed a long sword. The next moment, he disappeared
in place and appeared in front of Lu Yuan.

The long sword condensed by the black mist slashed towards Lu Yuan with the
shocking ghost cry and wolf howling.

Lu Yuan felt his spirit tremble, and his face became slightly dignified.

Fortunately, his mental power became extremely powerful with the increase of the
emperor-level genes and the emperor-level genetic weapons. UU reading www.
uukanshu.com

Otherwise, even if it is the Emperor of War, if it is not a fighter who has a certain bonus
to mental power, facing this weird long sword, I am afraid that his own strength can

only be used by half.

This is the complete body of Xue Ren who has not fully grown up in Xili City?

No, it shouldn't be considered complete.



If it is really an s-level soul eater, then it should be at the battle emperor level.

Thoughts appeared in Lu Yuan's mind, but his movements did not stop at all.

He clenched the epee in both hands, the Da Ri spirit body spurred, and the dazzling
golden sword light broke out, facing the black long sword.

boom! !

The roar sounded, and the horrible golden and black beams of light intertwined, soaring
to the sky, flying the entire basement.

The ground in Yali City shook violently, as if it had experienced an earthquake.

The ground at the location of the basement turned into a deep pit, and the terrifying
cracks spread in all directions, extending for several kilometers, and the buildings near
the deep pit swayed and collapsed for the first time.

Fortunately, Lu Yuan had already felt it before. The neighborhood is the suburb of Yali
City, where no one lives, only some abandoned houses.

Presumably, this brown-haired man chose such a deserted area to build a basement in
order not to be discovered.

Otherwise, Lu Yuan would not fight him here.

The golden and black intertwined beams of light rose into the sky, illuminating the
entire city of Yali, and all the sleeping people were awakened.

People who hadn't slept came to the window one after another and looked at the beam

of light on the horizon, with shocked expressions in their eyes.
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